
 

  
 
 

CIRCULAR 

 
 

Subject:   Working Papers Update:  31SM and associated meetings  
 

 
Dear SPREP Members and Partners, 

 
Further to Circular 23/76 of 30 August 2023, please note that the Secretariat received late papers 
submitted by the Government of Vanuatu under Agenda Items WP12.1 and WP12.2 (attached). 

 
The revised provisional agenda and all updated working papers for the meeting are on the SPREP 
website and can be downloaded from:  www.sprep.org   

 
Please contact the following Secretariat staff if you have any queries: Apiseta Eti 
apiseta@sprep.org on matters concerning the 31SM; Rosanna Galuvao rosannag@sprep.org and 
Audrey Pereira audreyp@sprep.org on matters concerning the SPREP Partnership Dialogue and 
the Environment Ministers High Level Talanoa. For all substantive matters concerning the 31SM 
and associated meetings, contact Ms. Easter Chu Shing, Deputy Director General 
easterc@sprep.org  

 
I look forward to seeing you in Apia soon. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 

 

Sefanaia Nawadra 
Director General 

ECS/ae 
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DATE: 4 September 2023 

CIRCULAR:  23/77 

TO: SPREP National Focal Points 
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